
 

 

 
Delta State University Interfraternity Council 

General Council Minutes 
Tuesday, February 2, 2016 

 
A call to order was made at 6:04 by IFC President R. Clark 
 
Members Present: Jordan Hartz, Alex Mauney, Tripp Ellis, Taylor Whatley, Charlie King, Jacob 
Ludlam, Hampton Strickland, Justin Ainsworth, Conner Taylor, Matthew Talbert, Chase Clanton, 
JC Blackmon, Ryne Clark, John Michael Morgan, John Holt Waldrop, Colby Kee, Jacob Jack-
son, and Jeanna Dacey Wilkes 
 
Members Absent: Deverick Balentine 
 
Guest Speaker, Seth Still, RUF Minister addressed the group to encourage people to attend 
their weekly bible study and if they need help, he made himself available for one-on-one disci-
pleship. 
 
Minutes were unanimously approved; motion by J. Ainsworth and second by J. Hartz. 
 
Treasure’s Report as of 1/26/2016 by IFC Treasurer J. Hartz. 
   Bank Balance $12,807.12 
   Cash                       $103.00 
   Checks  $205.00 
   Expenses  (0.00) 
   Total   $13,012.12 
 
In Officer Reports, Treasurer J. Hartz says dues still need to be paid by Phi Mu Alpha. IFC 
Chapter active dues for the Fall of 2015: Kappa Alpha-37 (Paid), Kappa Sigma- 41  (Paid), Phi 
Mu Alpha-8, Pi Kappa Alpha-36 (Paid), Sigma Alpha Epsilon-43 (Paid); make checks payable to 
“DSU IFC.” Public Relations, C. King is going to updated Twitter and made flyers for IFC re-
cruitment event. 
 
In Committee Reports, Kappa Sigma’s Puppy bowl is Thursday February 4th on the Quadrangle 
12:30 pm - 5:00 pm. 
 
In Old Business, IFC Bowling Event is Sunday, February 7th from 2 – 4 p.m. All Chapter Presi-
dents, IFC Executive Council, and Chapter Recruitment Chairmen, are invited to attend. Flyers 
will be available for distribution. Discussion on Fall Formal Recruitment was tabled until March 
2nd and the motion was made by J. Ainsworth and second C.Taylor. Phi Mu Alpha’s, J. Jackson, 
presented a request letter for removal from IFC. Discussion on the request was motioned by J. 
Hartz and second by C. Taylor. IFC President R. Clark proposed that IFC uphold the Chapter’s 



 

 

request to leave IFC and to return as an Honorary organization, as long as the Chapter would 
agree to pay the dues from the fall semester. Advisor Wilkes agreed to take the letter to Dr. 
Caston, VP for Student Affairs as recommendation. J. Hartz motioned to approve IFC’s motion 
to uphold the letter, second by C. Taylor. No more discussion was had. J. Hartz motioned to 
close the floor for discussion, second by C. Taylor.  
 
No new business was discussed. 
 
In Announcements, J. Hartz offered scholarship ideas such as an “Academic Draft;” setting 
money aside for those with the highest GPAs and different teams compete for the highest GPA 
as a group. The group will receive the money. Other ideas were discussed. IFC agreed to dis-
cuss ideas for future scholarship and academic excellence. Kappa Alpha announced a Blood 
Drive on February 18th.  
 
Adjournment was at 6:15 p.m. by R. Clark; motion by R. Clark and second by C. Taylor. 


